
 
My husband and I have 4 children ranging in age from 12 to 1 years old. We recently moved to Hollilynn 
Dr as we loved the country feel out here, but are coming to be more concerned with the dangerous, 
speeding traffic volume on our road. I think it will get much worse as the Syringa Development begins. 
 
We understand that you serve as a city planner over the Syringa Proposal. Along with many of my 
neighbors on Hollilynn Dr in Boise, I have a few suggestions that we would like to be considered: 
 
1) Widen Cole Road (there are currently no bike paths or much of a shoulder) between Hollilynn and 
Amity before phase 1 of the Syringa Development.  
2) Complete the Lake Hazel to Orchard Extension BEFORE phase 1 of the Syringa Development. 
3) Request the Developer require the construction contractors to access the work cite from Cole road 
and not Hollilynn. 
4) Request the Developer perform any research to assure home owners on Hollilynn that their existing 
water irrigation wells will not be damaged. 
 
We moved to Boise from Utah about 6 years ago. We love it here but the roads haven't kept up with the 
growth. It seems they always want to build a bunch of homes and worry about the roads retroactively 
instead of pro-actively. Lets be sure to build the infrastructure on the existing roads BEFORE the 
implementation of hundreds of homes. Please! We don't want another Eagle road jam situation. 
 
 
Thanks for your time and effort in helping keep our community grow safely! 
 
-Dr Toby and Kristi Davis 
 


